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Public Notice 

Education 

State Board of Education 

Notice of Receipt and Action on Petition for Rulemaking 

Speed Hump Construction 

Petitioner: Jorden Rodriguez. 

Take notice that on November 19, 2020, the New Jersey State Board of Education (State 

Board) received a petition for rulemaking from the above petitioner requesting the State Board of 

Education construct speed humps along Noahs Road in Pleasantville, New Jersey. 

The petitioner stated that speeding vehicles and careless drivers are endangering children 

who are playing in the area. The petitioner also stated that speed humps will slow down traffic 

along the road. 

The petitioner cited N.J.S.A. 39:4-8.10, Construction of speed humps, traffic calming 

measures by municipality, county, as the State Board’s authority to carry out the request. 

Neither the State Board nor the Department of Education has the authority under N.J.S.A. 

39:4-8.10 or any other law to direct the construction of a speed hump on roads in the State of 

New Jersey. N.J.S.A. 39:4-8.10 sets forth the circumstances under which a municipality or 

county may construct a speed hump on residential streets. 

Therefore, the petitioner’s request is denied. 


